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PREAMBLE
- Katharine Ellis gave the history of the Network, its beginnings, initial sources of funding, the distinction between members and associates.

- KE asked that contributors to the webspace treat the texts as though they were publications—changes within the main text are not possible.

- KE and Mark Everist asked if members would like to append bibliographies to the descriptions of the collection. The membership considered that the resources that would have to be diverted to create them would be a misuse of funds.

1) FMC Upgraded Search Interface
- ME gave a demonstration of the new search engine for the FMC’s web resource. This was developed by technologists at the University of Southampton with a very small budget (1200 GBP) and funded jointly by the Institute of Musical Research and the University of Southampton, 

- ME pointed out that the search engine could not be made more sophisticated given the current budget, though tweaking for small problems is possible.

-KE pointed out that developing the engine to narrow the search too greatly might have diminishing returns.

- KE noted that there are still problems with having international accents in the subject field, but this would perturb the bottom layer.

- KE noted that there is a problem identifying authors, because some researchers use the signature only, which sometimes consists only of initials, while others use the complete name (e.g., fill in first names, etc.).

- ME asked if the membership believed that the interface was sufficiently useable to be publicly released. The membership raised concerns that it might appear too ‘cottage industry-like’ and requested that the leftmost column be emphasized and that some of the search categories be made more prominent. KE and ME noted that the ‘Subjects’ might be changed by a global operation, but that it is not possible to index the entries in the web resource except by changing each metadata for each item. Steven Huebner felt that the search engine did not have to be too user friendly since the resource is to be used mainly by specialist.

- ME & KE asked the membership to try the search engine and email comments that can be passed on to the technology people at the University of Southampton.

2b) Complementary Ventures

- SH thought it was a weakness of the site that contributions to it cannot be updated once published and would like to develop a resource that would be more accommodating to continual change.

- KE and CR noted that metadata can be changed, but only the computer medata, not the ‘infile metadata. Changing the ‘infile’ metadata requires unpublishing the file (nearly impossible as SAS is not amenable at all to unpublishing contributions.) 

- ME noted that the Network’s files are stored in a respository (E-Space), for financial reasons. Moving to a different storage site might be cost prohibitive (e.g., 500 GBP per TB)

3) Network Dossier Projects Update

- KE noted that the d’Ortigue project cost about 30, 000 GBP. Completion not until Summer 2010.

- B. Kelly, L. Watson, C. Newark, M. Everist, D. Mordey, and C. Flint gave KE an indication of when collections would be complete and ready for uploading.

- M. Duchesneau asked if submissions to the respository could date after 1914. 

- J. Pasler asked about the Pelléas project. Various members had different opinions: Sylvie Douche reported in 2008 that the edition was very near completion; K. Murphy reported that it was nearly complete; B. Kelly believed there were delays, M. Duchesneau felt that the project was stalled. Michel D. offered to speak to D. Herlin, J-C Branger & S. Douche about it. B. Kelly stressed the need for delicacy. SH noted problems with Symetrie. M. Duchesneau noted that even if it goes ahead with Symetrie it will be at least 2 years.

- KE offered to create a page of links to important online Bibliographic resources.

- SH and MD noted that Canadians had enough money to digitize a Pelléas collection.

- JP suggested that we do a dossier de presse for a major operatic work for France and beyond (in Belgium, Quebec, Algiers, etc.)

- MD mentioned that there is a database at Université de Montréal for performances in all countries.

4) Editorial Protocol Update
- ME noted that the editorial guidelines have been updated recently. There are notes for both P.I.s and research assistants

5) Embedded Images and Music Examples
- ME noted there is concern about quality of images. They can be run through Photoshop and cleaned up. There is also the problem of the source image.

- CF reported that she was using digital photographs; BK noted that she was working from microfilms.

- Ichiro Fujinaga recommended 600 dpi, but 300 would be o.k.
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6) Completed under point #4

7) Possible New Collections and Initiatives
- ME updated the membership on the situation with Leich-Galland. He spoke with Carl Leich-Gallan: L-G would be delighted to see any of the existing dossiers de presse put up on the website (with the approval of the individual editors of each particular volume).

- The issue with L-G dossiers will be restoring original spellings. If all we have are edited copies with modernized spellings, then the original material will have to be gone back through.

- ME asked if the membership agreed to having part of the collection with original spellings and page turns within the resource.

- Peter Bloom asked about original spellings and suggested the Network revisit the question of original spellings. KE pointed out that the L-G editions also do not indicate page turns, which would have to be restored. Also, the bibliographic details in the L-G editions are not specific enough.

- Where individual editors have copies it may be possible to digitize the L-G editions.
- There was some discussion over whether or not it is really necessary to indicate page turns in the web resource. DC was in favour of inconsistency; SR wanted it to be indicated where a collection did not match the editorial criteria; CN noted that where collection descriptions might be expanded then the discrepancies could be noted in the collection descriptions; CF was concerned about future use of the collection; KE discussed the nature of the collections and noted that adding the L-G collections will define the work of the Network in ways that we might not want (i.e., it will make us look like people who work on Operatic premieres); S. Hibberd noted that she had no objection to adding the L-G; PB noted that the properties of on-line resources need not be as rigorous as for printed matter; S. Huebner asked what percentage of the dossiers on the web-ressource are operatic performances; CN noted that much discussion had pointed to a desire for richer context for the texts; S. Huebner suggested the L-G dossiers be put up as PDFs; P. Girard stated that she was in favour of posting the L-Gs within the regular collection; DC noted that she also had a lot of stuff that does not meet the criteria for posting; Francesca Brittan noted that posting items that lack bibliographic information might

- ME reminded the membership that there seems to be a general agreement that we should broaden the definition of a ‘collection’.

- Members who were authors of Leich-Galland Dossiers de Presse indicated the state of their collections:

1) Marie-Hélène: no digitized version

2) Kerry Murphy: has a digitized version

3) Peter B: has a digitized version but in a very old programme (Xywrite); it may be possible to convert; IF offered to OCR it; (ME and KE noted that OCR is not as accurate as transcription)

4) Clair Rowden: yes as well as files that are not in the L-G

5) Pauline: yes as well as files that are not in the L-G

6) Annegret?

7) Leslie Wright?

8) Arnold Jacobshagen?

9) Olivier Bara?

10) Hervé Lacombe?

- KE asked if the L-G collections should be expanded to include all of the files that the individual editors have. We should not try to find them all but be ‘comprehensibly useful’.

- ME suggested that we further explore how many Network members have L-G dossiers de presse.

- ME noted that we would need a whole new set of editorial policies for the L-G dossiers de presse.

- KE suggested Canadians allocate some funds to digitize 2-3 L-G dossiers de presses as prototypes, to establish costing. Possible prototypes are Olivier Bara (it is a small collection). ME to approach Olivier Bara. Canadians agreed to finance the L-G prototype.

- Danick Trottier (sitting in for MD) asked if he could contribute a dossier centered around a foreign correspondent. It was noted that foreign correspondents were an accepted category within the Network.

- FB offered to contribute a dossier de presse for the Symphonie Fantastique for the 1830s.

- BK asked about extending beyond 1914. 

- JP asked if it were possible to contribute something in a PDF if it is not a collection and suggested individual Network members collaborate to create jointly assembled collections. KE noted that it would be necessary for someone to be appointed to guide the project. ME suggested there should be someone appointed to oversee larger projects. CF noted how much editorial fuss there was to creating and uploading digitizing projects

- PG raised the issue of Ernest Reyer. It was noted that that particular project was promised for a print publication

- S. Hibberd suggested we make a list of what people have. KE suggested we discuss it on the JISC-mail list and share information about what we have.

- ME noted that he just got funding for an 1866 Don Giovanni production and invited people to contribute to it.

8) Publicity for and Launch of Upgraded FMC Site
- ME noted that it would be important to have a formal launch of the FMC website. KE has suggested the July 2010 19th-Century Music Conference. By then the user interface will be cleaned up, d’Ortigue will be complete and we will have a couple of L-G dossiers. There should also be a launch at AMS 2010. 

- JP offered to write the proposal for AMS 2010.

- ME asked if we needed hard copy flyers. We could use the current graphics that Annegret Fauser created. JP suggested we provide handouts for the session at Southampton. It was decided to send an e-flyer to all discussion lists. DM suggested we send the link out to libraries so they can provide the link for their users.

9) All Other Business
- ME commented on the RIPM FULL TEXT project. ME has contacted Robert Cohen and has concluded that the RIPM project is not really very similar to the FMC project. The RIPM full text can only be searched by the indices provided by RIPM. Hence searches are highly restricted—researchers cannot use any word they want. PB noted that the articles themselves are searchable, but you have to get them and open them up first.

- PB asked if there might be any possibility of collaborating with RIPM, since they have great amounts of funding and infrastructure. ME remarked that it would require the will of the membership, and good timing. If we are going to collaborate, we would have to create the collaboration after the launch of the FMC site. JP noted that our goals are too different  from RIPM’s; S. Huebner noted that the FMC is not just about the resource, but requires face-to-face contact. S. Hibberd noted that we might simply like to provide links to other important sites like RIPM. In sum: the membership felt that it would not be productive to enter into a relationship with RIPM at the moment, but that we might revisit the notion at our next meeting in 2010.

- The issue of full members vs. associate members was raised: JP noted that there are some members whose contribution is minimal and perhaps we should no longer fund their travel, etc. KE asked if current associate members wanted to be full members and will update their membership. The membership decided that FULL MEMBERS should include anyone who has attended a meeting or has contributed to the website.

- CN asked if there would ever be a situation in which there might be too many papers. ME noted that it was a concern that there were not enough French members of the FMC and offered to recruit French members over the next 12 months. JP noted that there is a group in France that is financed to study the French press in France. They are working on concert programmes (Patrick Tayeb, Hervé Lacombe, etc.)

- The membership discussed a possible meeting in Brussels: ME noted that having the 2010 meeting in Europe might attract more French scholars; PB noted that it was not necessarily obligatory to have more French scholars as members; KE noted that Henri Van Hulst has offered to find funding for a meeting in Brussels—it must involve French and Flemish; it must involve at least 2 Belgian universities; it must have an actes de colloques. Henri is thinking of January 2011 or December 2010; he can only get 6,000 euros. ME noted that Brussels may want Anglophones

- The issue of complementary funding for Brussels was discussed: JP noted that the European Science Foundation has funded some of these projects in the past; that if the members were going to be asked to pay their own way they will not come at a time when they cannot do research; S. Hibberd suggested the meeting be bolted onto another conference. ME offered to look into European Science Foundation. KE noted that the ESF is worried about the lack of music projects but tend to fund larger projects—not necessarily meetings.

- S. Huebner asked about creating larger research questions. KE commented on the larger themes generated by UK funding agencies and noted that research groups sometimes have to find a niche within these themes. JP noted that transfer of knowledge was an important component of successful grants. Ichiro noted that our group would be in a better position for grants if we incorporated other media (scores, audio, etc.) In his words: ‘If you solve it for music, you solve it for other disciplines within the humanities.’

- SH asked members to send in suggestions for larger research questions that might be formulated into a larger grant proposal. IF reminded the membership about FQRSC group grants.

- ME noted that it was necessary to update the JISC-list and should include research assistants.

